
Meeting Minutes: Committee on Academic Affairs
Administrative Committee on Academic Affairs
Spring 2003 Minutes/Conclusions

April 22, 2003, Macon State College

The Administrative Committee on Academic Affairs held its spring meeting at Macon State College in the

Foundation Board Room on April 22, 2003. Dr. Ronald J. Henry, Chair and Provost and Vice President for

Academic Affairs at Georgia State University, called the meeting to order. The minutes of the fall meeting

(November 5, 2002) were approved as disseminated.

Senior Vice Chancellor's Report

Budget Update

Dr. Daniel S. Papp, Senior Vice Chancellor for Academics, Faculty and Student Affairs, discussed the

budget for the upcoming academic year. Dr. Papp informed the chief academic officers that the

budget was not yet approved. Dr. Papp commented that a 27 million reduction was added to the 184

million reduction previously passed. The possibility of fund rollovers from fiscal year to the next was

under discussion in committee.

A.

Faculty Workload Report for Legislature

Dr. Papp explained that the System Office did not have a system workload policy. A subcommittee of

chief academic officers would be formed to address this issue. Chief Academic Officers who were

interested in serving on the committee should contact either Drs. Papp or Butler. Issues to be

addressed by the committee include the difference between faculty workload and teaching load,

complexities of faculty member roles, and educating various publics on what is meant by scholarship,

teaching, and public service across institutional sectors.

B.

Right for Faculty/Staff to Appeal to BOR

Dr. Papp stated that faculty and staff have the right to appeal to the Board of Regents after

presidential action has taken place and appropriate institutional processes and procedures have been

followed.

C.

Schedule of Meetings Per Year (also under action items)

To address initiatives, actions, and other items, the chief academic officers, led by Dr. Papp,

discussed the possibility of meeting four times per year instead of three.

D.

Social Security Numbers and Student Privacy

Dr. Papp referenced the points made in the Chancellor's letter to Presidents as of March 20, 2003

(see attached) in which practices, procedures, and timetables were summarized concerning the

replacement of social security numbers. Although the tenets of the letter will be implemented

systemwide at a future date, the timetable for completion of institutional revised business practices

E.

I.
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and procedures has been delayed. [ Letter to Presidents, March 20, 2003 ]

MAP/MRO Conference Summary

Dr. Papp commented that the Minority Advising Program/Minority Recruitment Office (MAP/MRO)

meeting held in Augusta was successful. The MAP/MRO professionals were concerned about issues

ranging from the regents' test to the USG budget. Dr. Papp and Ms. Marci Middleton requested that

all chief academic officers support the activities of MAP/MRO offices and facilitate interinstitutional

support among faculty, administrators, and other units of their respective institutions.

F.

Regents' Test

Dr. Papp explained that the Board of Regents agreed to change the Regents' Testing policy. A

student who passed a national test at a level where the data history shows a 95% score or higher

would qualify to be considered as passing the Regents' Test. The quantitative version of the test

would be made available for those institutions that elect to use it for institutional purposes and

counseling students. [ Regents' Test of Quantitative Skills - memo ]

G.

African American Male Initiative

It was reported that the African American Male Initiative would present a preliminary report of its

recommendations to the Board during the April Meeting. Final recommendations would be

forthcoming during the May meeting.

H.

Credit-hour Cap on Certificate Programs w/Core Curriculum

Dr. Papp explained that issues requiring due diligence with regard to credit-hour caps include

paraprofessional programs and the general education component of these programs. Chief Academic

Officers were advised to contact Dr. Frank Butler to resolve any student issues that resulted from core

curriculum or credit hour cap concerns.

I.

Status of OEA and Accountability

It was stated that the Office of Educational Accountability (OEA) would be a point of discussion

during the upcoming legislative session. As the current administration in the Governor's office

commences reviewing each state agency, additional details would be forthcoming concerning the

existence and role of OEA's activities.

J.

Review of B Codes and Personnel Categories (Walk-on Item)

It was announced that reviews of the B Codes were underway to determine whether individuals were

accurately reported in the Peoplesoft human resources/financials system according to function. Such

a review has ramifications for the under (or over) - reporting of workload for several categories of

personnel at a given institution. Reminder: Memo 1 no longer exists. [ IPEDS/Occupational Class

Table ]

K.

Non-resident Tuition Waivers (Walk-on Item)L.
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Dr. Papp provided an example of one waiver [out of several] that qualifies a non-resident for in-state

tuition. This waiver states that at least one parent must be a resident of Georgia. Chief Academic

Officers were encouraged to review Board Policy. It was stated that the Governor discussed the

possibility of a uniform residency policy for the purposes of HOPE.

Discussion Items

CPR Update from RACIE (Votes Required)

Dr. Robert Haney provided an overview of the ten RACIE recommendations with regard to

Comprehensive Program Review. It was moved and seconded that the RACIE "suggestions"

concerning comprehensive program review be submitted to the System Office of Academic Affairs for

review by the staff and Dr. Papp. The review of general education was discussed as a part of

comprehensive review. It was moved and seconded that general education be included as part of

comprehensive review. One vote opposed the recommendation. The staff and Dr. Papp will also

review this recommendation. The recommendations can be accessed electronically through the

attached document. [ RACIE Summary of Recommendations ]

A.

Use of Regents' Quantitative Test

The use of the Regents' Quantitative Test was discussed in terms of using components at an

institutions' discretion for the general education assessment. Drs. Papp and Burk explained that no

public reporting of the data would occur as part of a report or report card. Thus, local utilization of the

test was discussed in an effort to aid and enhance student success in such disciplines as

mathematics and science. [ Number of Institutional SATs (or ACTs) Administered ]

B.

II.

Action Items

Four Meetings Per Year

It was moved and seconded that the RACAA committee meet four times per year.

A.

Faculty Workload Subcommittee

Dr. Frank Butler, Vice Chancellor for Academics, Faculty and Student Affairs, requested that those

persons interested in serving on the Faculty Workload Subcommittee contact his office expressing an

interest as the subcommittee would soon be formed and receive its charge.

B.

Plus/Minus Grading

The motion for plus/minus grading was rejected by the entire body. [ Resolution Concerning

Plus/Minus Grading, April 2003 ]

C.

Recommendations from Advisory/Administrative Committees

Transfer Ombudsperson Enhancement

Discussion concerning the recommendation ensued and was further clarified in terms of

whether mandatory education was needed for transfer ombudspersons or whether the true

issue concerned whether the policy itself was not being followed and institutions were not

1.
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accepting credit from other institutions. The motion was seconded and approved with one

opposing vote. The full recommendation can be accessed electronically. [ Ombudsperson

Issues ] Below is a brief summary:

Rationale: Goal 3, Recommendation 4 of the Strategic Plan states that the USG will encourage

more collaboration between two-year and four-year institutions in the revision of curricula and

the refinement of course objectives.

Recommendation: The institutional transfer ombudspersons should be re-tasked to provide

assistance to transferring students prior to transfer with the aim of facilitating their success at

the receiving institutions. The ombudspersons should receive regular training and have direct

access to their registrars and chief academic officers.

Implementation: With the endorsement of the Vice Presidents for Academic Affairs, the

University System Office will sponsor a workshop for the ombudspersons. An initial meeting is

tentatively scheduled for June 2003.

EPACC Recommendation on Counselors Prep

Dr. Janis Reid, Vice President for Academic Affairs at Atlanta Metropolitan College and EPACC

Co-Chair, presented the recommendation concerning the Regents' Principles for the

Preparation of School Counselors. Discussion ensued over the fact that recommendations in

the past have dealt with teacher preparation, principle preparation, and now the third in the

trilogy is that of counselor preparation. The intent of the Principles is to improve schools by

setting standards for the preparation of educators who can ensure the academic success of

every child. The motion was seconded and approved. A detailed explanation of the

recommendation is attached. [ EPACC Recommendations on Counselors ]

2.

Information Items

Credit-Hour Cap for Early-and Middle-Grades

Dr. Jan Kettlewell, Associate Vice Chancellor of P-16 Initiatives, commented that EPACC had

appointed a subcommittee to review whether early and middle-grades education programs need a

degree waiver to the 120-semester hour cap. Because this is a system issue, recommendations

garnered from the subcommittee will be discussed at the next regularly scheduled meeting with a

follow-up recommendation to the RACAA committee.

A.

Summer Conference

The summer conference is scheduled for July 14 - 15 in Athens, Georgia at the University of

Georgia's Continuing Education Center. The keynote speaker will be Dr. Al Guskin. To find out more

about the project for the future of higher education access the following URL: www.pfhe.org.

Additional details and agenda plans will be provided electronically.

B.

Executive Committee Action on Lecturers (Appeal Issue)C.

IV.
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Dr. Frank Butler presented a draft recommendation on the reappointment of full-time lecturers and

senior lecturers. Discussion ensued on the language, appeals, perceived contractual obligations,

AAUP stance and guidelines, and other issues regarding lecturers. Dr. Butler indicated that additional

follow-up would be undertaken to clarify these issues and perhaps, develop a single system policy. [

Reappointment of Full-time Lecturers and Senior Lecturers - draft ]

International Education

Dr. Richard Sutton, Director of International Affairs, presented information items concerning the Office

of International Education. Dr. Sutton explained that the 2007 international education targets were

derived in response to the system strategic plan. [ USG Study Abroad Enrollments and 2007

Targets ] The following announcements were provided:

New funding allocations for international education would be tied to the FY '04 budget.

At least 33 of 34 institutions have implemented SEVIS.

Requests for J, F and M visa student information also applies to students enrolled in cooperative

programs.

With regard to SARS, all trips to Asia have been postponed. Each institution is responsible for the

assessment of its programs with regard to health and safety issues.

D.

Immunization Policy in Graduate School

Dr. John T. Wolfe, Vice Chancellor for Faculty Affairs, announced that the Administrative Committee

on Graduate Work had established an ad hoc committee to review the immunization policy. A

follow-up report would be provided at the fall meeting.

E.

Student Affairs

Ms. Tonya Lam, Senior Advisor for Student Services and Information Systems announced that

summaries and documents regarding standards for counseling centers, professional standards in

career services, adding B Code classification for counselors, meningitis threat communication, critical

incident response management plan, and SAC's restructuring can all be found at the website:

http://www.usg.edu/student_services/committees/

F.

----------------------------------------------

Respectfully Submitted,

Marci M. Middleton, MBA, MS

Director, Academic Program Coordination

USG

© Board of Regents of the University System of Georgia

270 Washington Street, S.W., Atlanta, GA 30334

U.S.A.
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